
 

Newsletter 

24th October 2019 

Dear Parents 

We all had an opportunity during Monday assembly to say thank you to Mr  
Frampton, one of our Foundation Governors, who will shortly be relocating to 
Devon. Mr Frampton has supported our school for over ten years and has been a 
very good friend to us at Holy Cross. We will miss him, but wish both him and 
Mrs Frampton all the best in their new adventure. 

Parent Governor 

A big thank you to Mr Fennelly, Mrs Thorp and Mrs De-Souza who were recently 
nominated for the position of Parent Governor. We are very grateful that they 
were willing to stand for election and to support our school in this way;          
congratulations to Mrs De-Souza who received the most votes and has therefore 
been elected to the governing body of Holy Cross.  

Year 5 Mass 

We were reminded during Mass on Monday that we are called to service, to care for the needs of others and 
not automatically focussing on ourselves. This can be the opposite of the norms in society but as children and 
adults of JOY we can live better lives, the lives that Jesus expects us to live.  Thank you to Year 5 staff, 
children, parents and of course, Fr Bernard. 

Family Mass 

Advanced notice that we are celebrating Family Mass at Holy Cross Church on Sunday 24th November at 
11.00. This will be the Feast of Christ The King and will be the last Sunday before Advent.  It is so important 
that as many families as possible attend, we do need help with the following.  Can you… 

Provide home made cakes for refreshments after Mass 

Help serve refreshments after Mass 

Help with setting up refreshments before Mass 

Encourage your child to come and sing in our Choir 

We will also be asking for children to read in Mass and take part in the offertory procession. 

Please contact Mrs Slater at school if you can help in any way. We look forward to seeing you there. 

Fireworks Themed Lunch 

Mrs Alger and our kitchen staff have been busy planning a special lunch for Tuesday 5th November. Please 
see the advert for further details. 

 



Fireworks 

We are sure that many of you will be attending Firework displays over the half term. 
We have been  reminding children about firework safety and ensuring the safety of 
pets during this time. Have fun but keep safe! 

Uniform 

Just a reminder that all children must be in school winter uniform after half term 
and that includes our school coat. School shoes only please, no boots or Kickers. 
Thank you. 

Year 6 Senior School Applications—IMPORTANT REMINDER 
 
Please remember Year 6 Parents must apply for their senior school place by October 31st.  Those applying 
for St Marks must complete a Supplementary Information Form. 

 
Clubs 
  
When we return after half term the clocks will have gone back. As it will be getting darker   
earlier children are not permitted to walk home from 
clubs unaccompanied. Please ensure you pick up your child 
from their club. 
 

 
Poppies 
 
Thank you for all of the beautifully crafted poppies that have been 
sent in. They will be used to create a remembrance display after the 
halt term holiday. 
 

We hope that you all enjoy a good half term break and look forward to 
seeing you back in school on Monday 4th November 

Individual Photos 

Individual photos will take place on 6th November. Please ensure your child is in full winter uniform, complete 
with tie. 

Flu Immunisation 

The flu immunisations will take place on Friday 22nd November for the majority of the school and Monday 
25th November for Year 3. Permission forms will be sent home after the half term break.  

The Friends of Holy Cross AGM 

The Friends of Holy Cross AGM will be taking place on Thursday 21st November at 6pm. There will be pupils 
demonstrating the new IT equipment bought by previous FoHC fundraisers. All parents are welcome to        
attend the meeting, in which, fundraising for the coming year will also be discussed. 

Basketball Tournament  
 
2 teams of children from years 5 and 6 
travelled to Mark Hall school for a   
basketball tournament today.  
 
Obviously inspired by our visitor earlier 
in the week, the children played with 
energy and enthusiasm showing great 
skills and sportsmanship.  
 
The year 5 team finished 3rd in their 
group whilst the year 6 team came 2nd 
in their group, narrowly missing out on a 
place in next weeks final.  
 
Well done to all the children for a 
thrilling and exciting afternoon. 



This week, the children practised their chopping skills and enjoyed making potions and mud feasts! Although 
we may question their fascination with mud, the benefits are endless. "Exposure to dirt and germs works to 
prime a child's immune system to prevent allergies. Yes, it's actually healthy for children to get muddy! ... And 
the rich, engaging sensory play children partake in while playing with mud allows them to express their          
creativity while enhancing their fine motor skills" 

Year 3 and 4 children thoroughly enjoyed practising with the flint and steels in preparation for fire lighting 
next term. Some enjoyed creating miniature homes for their fairies and elves, at the same time discovering 
snails, worms, slugs and centipedes!  

This week an elder tree was cut down to enhance its growth however within minutes some of the children had 
created a see saw by using their DT skills planning, measuring and negotiating.  

With the wonderful colours of autumn, children enjoyed raking and jumping in their huge leaf pile.  

Another fantastic week of fun and learning outside with nature at Holy Cross!  



RELIGIOUS LIFE AT HOLY CROSS 

 

 

 Based on the gospel for Sunday 27 October – Luke 18:9-14  

 

 

In this Sunday’s gospel, we meet two contrasting individuals, the Pharisee and the tax collector. 

The Pharisee prided himself on being virtuous. He thought he was God and would pray to himself 

making elaborate prayers and gestures. He boasted of his worthiness, even showing his          

indifference to the tax collector saying, “I am not like him”.  

In contrast, the tax collector is humble enough to recognise his need for God’s mercy. He beats 

his breast saying “God, be merciful to me, a sinner”. Acknowledging he needs forgiveness; he is 

restored and goes away at rights with God.  

As Christians, we can fall into the trap of thinking that everything is ok, and we don’t need God 

to direct us. We should be cautious of this way, being careful not to do things on our terms.   

Because we too can very easily become indifferent to God and the world. When this happens, we 

fail to see the suffering and poverty that is in front of us. The reality of life becomes            

distorted.  

Jesus invites us to follow the example of the humble tax collector. In seeking God’s will and   

recognising his presence in our brothers and sisters we can truly say to those in need, “I am like 

you!”  

Lord, we seek to bless you at all times in our life, for it is only in you we boast. May what is 

done in your service, Lord, be directly for the glory of your name and the sanctification of 

your people. Amen.  

“The man who humbles himself will be exalted”  

The Words of Pope Francis 

During this missionary month, the Lord is also calling you: He 
is asking you to be a gift wherever you are, just as you are, 
with everyone around you. Courage The Lord expects great 
things from you!  





 



Miss S McGuiggan 

Headteacher 

Mr S Kelliher 

Deputy Headteacher 

Diary Dates 

 

Happy Birthday to… James Jeffrey, Olivia Mardyla, Eloise De-
Souza, Dominik Sterbak, Oliver Wuzik, Harrison Comerford, Evilija 
Kucinskaite, Liam Canavan, Mya Matunge, Christopher Annobil, 
Shauden Sesay, Oliwier Slawikowski 

 

Week 2 New Menu       

 

R B 94% 

R L 85% 

1D 97% 

1S 100% 

2HD 93% 

2TE 99% 

3N 100% 

3P 85% 

4A 95% 

4C 98% 

5G 94% 

5S 95% 

6E 92% 

6N 95% 

Congratulations to 1S,  winners of the KS1 Attendance Award for this week 
with a fantastic 100%. The winners of the KS2 Attendance Award is  3N, who 
also attained an amazing 100% attendance this week. 

Attending school is so important and makes a huge difference to your child’s 
learning.   

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am either 
by telephone or using the Parentmail report absence option. We 
need full details of why your child is unable to attend school. We 
are frequently having to contact parents, to find out why their 
child is absent from school. If an absence is not reported 

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting 
with the Educational Welfare Officer. 

Monday 4th November  

Be Still Club lunchtime 

6E Swimming 

KS2 Homework 3.15 - 4.15 

KS2 Spanish 3.15 - 4.15 

Tuesday 5th November  

Sponsored Spelling Bee 

Choir 3.15 - 4.20 

Football Team Training 3.15 –
4.30 

KS1 Cosmic Yoga / Just Dance 

3.15 - 4.00 

KS2 Code 3.15 - 4.30 

KS2 Dodgeball 3.15 - 4.15 

 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Wednesday 6th November  

Individual Photos 

KS2 Football 3.15 - 4.15 

KS1 Football 3.15 - 4.15 

Karate 3.15 – 4.15 

New Reception Open Evening 6.00 

 

 

Thursday 7th November  

Choir 3.15 - 4.20 

KS2 Chess 3.15 - 4.15 

KS1 Dodgeball 3.15 - 4.15 

KS2 Drama 3.15 - 4.15 

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St George 

Friday 8th November  

Year 1 Museum Trip 

Assembly 2.40 

Karate 3.15 – 4.15 

KS2 Netball 3.15 - 4.15 


